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	Minutes:  OLAC Committee (formerly DLAC) Meeting

	11.12.2014	3:30-4:30 pm
	Board Conference Room

	Co-Chairs
	Linda Vigesaa (for Christie Plinski) and Susan Spencer

	Admin Support
	Pam Polito

	Attendees
	Anna Johnson, Cat Megic, Linda Vigesaa, Mary Girsch, Susan Spencer

	Absent
	Christie Plinski, Janie Griffin, Suzanne Hesse and Rod Barker

	OLAC Charge/Membership

	Discussion
	The only change to the charge is the membership is more clearly defined as 3 full-time faculty (appointed by the faculty senate, 3 administrators who supervise OL faculty (appointed by the college president), 1 member from OL staff (appointed by the supervising manager), and others as agreed upon by all committee members).  OLAC reports to the chief academic officer and faculty senate.

The role of this committee continues to be acting in an advisory capacity regarding delivery, assessment and OL training through the Academy.



	Action Items
	Person Responsible
	Deadline

	Provide Dr. Derr an updated list of membership.
	Linda V
	

	
	
	

	Goals/Workplan for FY 14-15 – Topics for Consideration

	
	

	Topic 1
	OL Support 

Communication enhancements/improvements/feedback – start of term:

OL worked with IT to make messages about notifications of work to be done and OLAC members provided feedback that the new communications process have been a good change.  They appreciate the consistency in the messages and the standard format.  Members also commented on the positive impact of the continuity between groups.  The calendars are working really well.  It was suggested that a general master collective calendar showing major things that are due would be very helpful.  It would be helpful to have a collective calendar that shows “week of” and is available for two months at a time.  This would be a calendar that reflects all activities including:  textbook orders, course outlines, etc. in addition to the Blackboard dates.  It was suggested that this be part of the Faculty service calendar that currently only has holidays.  

Feedback was provided that there is one issue regarding submitting support requests.  There is no way to check on the progress.  Cat shared this is available as of Nov. 12th.  Specific technical requests will still go through online support.  The system will recognize who the ticket goes to and/or it will be evident when it is opened.  Faculty likes the new system of processing requests, but would like some common language that will help in making such requests.  The possibility of OL providing suggested protocols around subject lines to use for specific request types.  

There is a communication that goes to students at the start of term.  The suggestion was made that the communication also be copied to instructors.  Cat indicated she would change this to include instructors.

	Topic 2
	Saints Email
Saints is soon going to become the main email for students and while we will still keep individual emails in the system, saints’ email will be the avenue for MHCC communication with students.   The group suggested that an overall communication be provided that gives an overview of the overall plan for this transition.  Linda will follow-up with Don Adams to provide this.   Saints email will not be setup to automatically be forwarded to students’ personal email; but there is an option to do this that students can utilize.    

	Topic 3
	Pursue an RFP for OL LMS Replacement:
The group agreed with including this as a goal in the FY 14-15 workplan.  The previous process was reviewed and discussion occurred regarding various aspects.  Points discussed included:
· Faculty need to have a better grasp of why we are doing what we do.  
· Susan needs to finish writing up the previous process and give it to Linda.  
· Faculty would like a good analysis before jumping right back into this.

· It was too complicated and technical before with the process being more difficult than the evaluation.  As we work on the RFP it will be helpful to hear everybody’s side.  
· Linda has the draft RFP and will forward it to the committee.  LMS conversations at PC were around student experience and the need to provide students a consistent experience.  
· There was some discussion from OLAC members around Academic freedom regarding the student experience.  The comparison was made with face-to-face classes and that the student experience was different from one instructor to the next.  
· Anna cautioned that we need to be considerate of academic freedom, and while supportive of the need to make things more consistent for students, we need to be careful about allowing instructors to be creative in how they do their classes.
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	Topic 4
	ADA
The group discussed various aspects of ADA compliance and the activities underway across the college.  Anna shared information on recently purchased DVD’s that are already captioned.   


	Topic 5
	MHCC policy/regulation regarding use of “rogue” LMS Systems:  
The group also discussed “rogue” LMS systems – this was a continuation of a discussion that started at the end of Spring Term.  It will be good for the college to set expectations.  What does going “rogue” mean legally and ethically?  We owe it to the students not to be taking them off the grid.  If there are problems, there may not be support for them.  This is worth discussing further to see how to approach this.  Linda also brought up the ADA compliance processes will require that only approved, compliant systems be used. Again, Anna reminded us to keep academic freedom in mind when delving further into this topic.  


	Topic 6
	OL Academy Recommendations
The group agreed that this would be a topic for the FY 14-15 workplan.  The group would also like to schedule Nathalie to demo the current Academy since there have been changes and updates.   Cat will follow-up to determine the best month to schedule this – the thought was that after December would be the best time to schedule.   


	Summary of Topics
	Summary of FY 14-15 OLAC Workplan Goals
· OL Delivery Recommendations
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Ongoing:  feedback and provide suggestions for additional improvements/changes.  
· Advise on RFP recommendation regarding an LMS RFP/replacements
· Advise on the use of “rogue” LMS systems
· Ongoing feedback and provide suggestions in regard to ADA direction and compliance
· Assessment Recommendations
· EAOC / Assessment Strategy
· OL Academy Training Recommendations and Feedback
· Review current academy 
· Suggest changes / recommendations
· Identify areas of concern


	Action Items
	Person Responsible
	Deadline

	Suggest the idea of a master collective calendar to Instruction (Christie) for consideration by the department or other councils.  Suggestion was made to include with the Faculty In-Service calendar.  
	Linda V
	

	Talk to the OL team about protocol for support requests – i.e. subject lines.  
	Cat
	

	Send a copy of the RFP for LMS to this committee
	Linda V
	

	Complete the write-up of the previous LMS and work and provide to Linda V
	Susan
	

	Send Nathalie for an Academy Demo after December
	Cat
	

	Provide communication with the overall plan for the transitions to Saints email as the primary email for MHCC student communication
	Linda V/Don A
	

	Add instructors as a “cc” on communication that goes out to students at start of term
	Cat
	



Agenda items for next time:
Approval of Nov 12 minutes
ADA
OL Academic Training recommendations and concerns – invite Nathalie
Continue discussing “rogue” systems
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